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The College of Education and Human Development




Office of Educator Development and Clinical Practice
Dear Mentor Teacher:
Thank you for agreeing to serve as a Mentor Teacher for students completing the field experience requirements for Phase 3 of the Teacher Preparation Program at U of L.

 

During Phase 3, students begin to apply their content and general education knowledge to their specific area(s) of teaching and it is our intent that the candidates will not be observing, but assisting you in the classroom and participating in all aspects of teaching. Students have a set of required teaching experiences, which they will share with you during their first meeting. Their University Supervisor will also be in contact with them to ensure that they are completing their assignments and will arrange to visit them in the classroom on a pre-determined day and time.

 

Field Experiences for Phase 3 are scheduled into two placement time frames. Candidates seeking certification in only one content area at one level (i.e. High School Biology only or Middle School Math only) will remain in the same placement for both placement time frames. All other candidates will change placements at the end of the First Placement. 



First Placement         August 25th to October 10th, 2014


Second Placement     
October 13th to December 5th, 2014
 

Students are asked to visit classrooms for two scheduled classes or periods on two different days of the week (minimum of four hours per week). If students have additional classes requiring fieldwork components, they may need to remain in your classroom for a minimum of three hours per day on two different days of the week.
 

The document entitled Mentor Teacher Guide Fall 2014 will serve as a resource for you in order to provide feedback to your teacher candidate. It contains a list of suggested activities for the teacher candidate as well as forms you may use to assess the candidate’s performance. If, at any time, you have concerns about the candidate’s skills or dispositions, please contact our office or the University Supervisor immediately.

We intend for our teacher candidates to provide you with additional support in your classroom as they participate in the real work of teaching. 
Thank you again for agreeing to serve as a Mentor Teacher for our teacher candidates at the University of Louisville. We look forward to working with you.

Sincerely,
Maxine Elliott             

Coordinator of Middle and Secondary Placements

(502) 852-0336

Maxine.Elliott@louisville.edu
